#### **Supervisor Paape**

Working with Sheriff's Dept on Town matter

Updating Town Sexual Offender Ordinance

Working with Town Attorney

Addressing multiple phone calls on Town Road Resurfacing

Budget

Continued Research on Fire Truck Grants

Discussions with Cedar Corp

Supervisor Penny Helmle

July notes

7/2 - Meet at park with company for playground

7/8 - completed Packers Give Back donation grant

7/10 – reviewed sex offender ordinance with revision from Attorney

Reviewed ordinances from Ordinance Committee

Reviewed new state budget - funding for rural roads and bridges

7/11 – reached out to Network Health and Humana regarding grant opportunities

7/12 – reviewed playground small equipment options

7/13 – contacted LLA organization requesting funds toward this purchase

7/14 – met w/ Lisa G and reviewed new playground equipment options and estimates.

Reached out to FOP to ask for additional funds.

Reviewed Plan Commission minutes to prepare for Board Meeting.

Attended Park Commission meeting

#### August notes

7/14 – stayed 30 min after meeting to talk to Tom about road complaints

7/15 – drove to Berry Ln after citizen complaint about not graveling road. I see no reason to gravel; road was cut and only reason to access when gravel ends is a farmer to his field.

Met with Helmle Construction re: concrete ADA path from park parking lot to bathroom to playground

Met with Seth measurements for new equipment installation.

2:30 pm – met with Lisa final ordering of playground equipment

3:00 - 5:00 Board of Review meeting

7/16 – call from Tom issues with roads, wanted me to go riding roads with him. I explained I drove the road on Tuesday, conversation went from gravel on roadsides to Berry Ln (which I drove also) to ditch cutting

- 7/18 Rec'd complaint on ditch cutting on Geano Beach Rd. Was told a farmer actually went and cut several parts of the ditch himself.
- 7/20 conversation with LLA fundraising group answered their questions and then received confirmation of them awarding Friends of the Park \$3000 to purchase inclusive playground equipment.
- 7/21 contact Lee Recreation for options to purchase with the \$3000
- \*Weekly pick up garbage on frontage road / Allen rd.
- 7/28 contact State Farm Insurance grants? donation? received \$150 donation
- 7/30 wrote WPS grant contacted people for letters of support

Contacted schools – NEW View – get numbers of special needs children in Oconto County

7/31 – call regarding UTV signs being covered up

Another call on ditch cutting

8/1 – met with Lisa G, in kind donations, letters of support

Met with Dale

Ordered additional playground equipment with donation money received

8/4 - attend FOP meeting

Contacted contractor who donated concrete work for basketball court/hoops to write vale donated for In Kind match for grants.

- 8/5 attend National Night Out
- 8/6 contact with New View Industries to gather number of children with disabilities

  Use Peshtigo playground as no other playground in Oconto County with inclusive equipment.
- 8/7 received notice of WPS grant award for \$1000 for inclusive playground
- 8/10 call regarding hole in frontage rd. called Dale. Dale marked with cone called HWY Dept they are repairing on Monday

Answered emails regarding playground

# Supervisor Krumrei's July Town Monthly Supervisor Report

- Meetings
- BOR Meeting
- FOP update
- Monthly town maintenance meeting
   Work force
   Safety
   Future equipment purchase

### Activities

- Tilled volleyball court at park prep for both National night out and LSD
- Graded both parking lots at park
- Worked on items to relocate town hall sign at park in getting wood pile at RCC
- Wood chipping at RCC

## MOHR, Dale

Town of Little Suamico
Town Chair

#### Chairman's Monthly Report Highlights



#### July-August 2025

Per monthly report requested by Electors at the 2025 Annual Mtg.

- Violations: As part of the position, I contacted property owners regarding violations on their property regarding obstructions in the right-of-way. Additionally, I inspected three sites which had complaints about what appeared to be unlawful use by town residents.
- 2. Roadwork: Hight of summer brings the work crews out to reconstruct a number of roads, the Town Board approved, to be completed this year. Segment of Cross Road, Sundale Court, and Geano Beach Road. I've discussed the approximate dates of the work with members of the public and Town Supervisors and staff, I inspected the sites' progress which can vary dependent upon the weather, and the scope of work for each project. Updating our website and notifying neighborhood associations was used to get the word out on the construction timeline. Additional maintenance involving brush clearing, tree cutting and trimming as well as shouldering of roads was managed for the month but this year there is a great deal of work due to the strong storms and rain we have had. Pothole filling continued this month. Hopefully the reconstruction of key roads will help to limit the time and effort it takes to patch a hole multiple times each year.
- 3. Authorized the hiring of an additional maintenance worker to replace a retirement.
- 4. Attended the National Night Out event discussed public safety concerns with neighboring Town Chairs.
- 5. Worked with Cedar Corporation to correct errors in the Highway Corridor 41/141 plan.
- 6. Ordered street signs to replace those that were recently stolen.
- 7. Worked with staff to identify residents damaging our park.
- 8. Discussed the proper steps in paying taxes to multiple residents regarding their second payment which was due in July.
- 9. Went on five calls for trees down in the roadway during the windstorms. Cut up three of the trees during the storm.
- 10. Authorized the chipping of the brush pile at the recycling center. Completed.
- 11. Assigned the recycling center to be overseeing by a Supervisor to help us properly manage the site/come up with ideas to expand the site, etc.

- 12. Completed the ditch cutting inspection overall residents seemed pleased with the cutting this year. This contractor has high marks where he works in a nearby town as well.
- 13. Buck's Lane and Nero Subdivision brush and tree trimming plan being formulated.

  Work to be done in Late <u>August</u>. Answered questions by residents.
- 14. Discussions held with a couple of property owners discussion held around ideas about possible future uses on their lands. WISDOT contacted me about future use of their property within the town as well.
- 15. Rost Road authorized to be regraded this month to make sure it is passable and well maintained. Scope of work agreed too and I authorized the work.
- 16. Our Town National Night Out grant request was awarded after my presentation. Awarded \$2,000.
- 17. Discussed with Building Inspector 2 complaints by people wanting to know what neighbors are doing on their lands.
- 18. Reviewed Ordinance Committee draft changes and Town Attorney's ordinance for adoption.
- 19. Reviewed monthly town bills and authorized their payments.
- 20. Discussions held with TEDCOR on possible development potential along highway corridor.
- 21. Received updates on maintenance work, needs, requests, and hours.
- 22. Reviewed time sheets and signed payroll for town staff.
- 23. Held discussion with Law Enforcement to determine strategy to handle disruptive people at the town's meetings, harassing comments and outbursts (see past town minutes as well as minutes from years ago to identify residents). This meeting included Supervisor Liz Paape and Clerk Lisa Galinski. In order to remain fair and impartial the Town Board will limit questioning of presenters to only Town Board members. Any questions those in the audience have can be asked after the Town Board adjourns. Anyone having sidebar discussions or otherwise interrupting the Board will be notified of the infraction and a second time ordered to leave immediately. These standards will be "less friendly" to residents but are a necessity due to one or two people constantly disrupting meetings. Only time questions will be taken from the floor will be during land use approvals were the Town Board is looking for concerns from the public in this case the agenda will clearly state questioning process.
- 24. Checked on Railroad crossing worksite for painting/brush removal plan. Hired contractor to remove high limbs which hang and obstruct the signs from distances prescribed by the RR inspectors.
- 25. Held in-person hours at the town Hall (32hrs.).